

## Hillside Primary School

Newsletter Friday 8th March 2024. email: office@hillside.school.nz Ph: 032364090

Dear Parents and Friends of the School,

Last week's zone athletics was a great success. The weather was kind to us and all our wonderful children did a great job across track and field events. The results were:

Charlie Buchanan 7yrs

3<sup>rd</sup> 100m

Dylan Young 8yrs

1st discus

2<sup>nd</sup> shotput, long jump

3<sup>rd</sup> high jump

9 yrs Lilly Olsen

1st long jump, 100m

2<sup>nd</sup> 200m

10yrs Zayden Young

1st discus

3rd Shotput, high jump

3<sup>rd</sup> long jump.

11yrs Jaxson Young

2<sup>nd</sup> 100m, 200m, discus and high jump

Zoe Chandler

3<sup>rd</sup> high jump, long jump and 100m

3rd long jump, high jump

12yrs Stephanie Timpac

1st long jump

2<sup>nd</sup> 100m, 200m, shotput and high jump

Jiniel Penas

3rd discus, 200m, high jump 2<sup>nd</sup> discus, high jump, 200m

Noah Zwies Ashley Martin

2<sup>nd</sup> long jump

3rd 100m

Well, done everyone. The 1st and 2nd place getters in field events go through to Central. The 1st, 2nd and 3rd place getters in track events go through to central. The children going through have been given letters. Good luck.

#### After Hours use of Playground

It is great that our playground and grounds are being used after school. Unfortunately, we have noticed some damage around the playground and grounds and possessions being left. We expect our school grounds to be treated respectfully both in and out of school hours. We do have a Use of School facilities policy which is reviewed every year.

In the policy it states - "All children under the age of 16 must be supervised at all times".

"Users will be responsible for reporting and paying for any repairs or replacement due to damage or breakage from the use of the facilities."

We want our community to enjoy our grounds, but we need to keep our grounds and those who use them safe.

#### John Parsons

A notice about John Parson's visit on Monday 11th March went out last week. If you are intending to attend the parent session from 3.30 - 4.30 pm. Please fill in and return the bottom of the letter. It would be great to see as many families as possible at the parent session from 3.30-4.30. Afternoon tea provided.

#### Parents/Teacher Interviews

Thank you to everyone who was able to attend the parent/teacher interviews on Wednesday. We really enjoyed being able to catch up and discuss how your child has settled into the new school year. We hope you found this useful.

#### Minute Secretary

The Hillside School Board needs a minute secretary. The School Board meets once a month. If you are interested, please contact Mark Zwies 027 260 7840

Have a nice great weekend.

Tina Shaw Principal

### Future Dates

8th March/12th April Pre-school Afternoons Central Athletics 8th March

29th March Good Friday 12th April End of term 1

# **Certificates**

#### Room 1

**Evelyn Barrie** –Excellent writing about herself.

**Shanelle Timpac** – Excellent writing about herself.

**Stephanie Timpac** – Excellent writing about herself.

**Kristoff Condor** – Trying his best on all tasks. **Lachie Martin** – Great reading. Working well in Maths.

#### Room 3

**Jocelyn Middleton** - For being focused during writing lessons. You are trying hard to achieve your goals and adding details to your writing.

**Charlie Buchanan**- For applying yourself at athletics training and trying your best on the day. Well done!



